SAN MATEO COUNTY TREASURY OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE
MINUTES
July 27, 2009

MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE
Rosalie O’Mahony (Council Member, City of Burlingame)
Reyna Farrales (Deputy County Manager- Alternate)
Marc J. Friedman (Member, Board of Trustees, Burlingame School District)
Larry J. Shaw (Vice President UBS/PaineWebber)
Anthony J. Zidich (City Treasurer, City of Daly City)
MEMBERS ABSENT
Theresa Parsons (Associate Superintendent, County Schools)
Patricia Reavey (Transportation Authority)
Linda Serdahl (Finance Manager, Bay Area Air Management District - Alternate)
OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE
John Beiers (County Counsel)
Joe Galligan (Retired Council Member, City of Burlingame)
Sandie Arnott (Deputy Treasurer-Tax Collector)
Lee Buffington (Tax Collector-Treasurer)
Charles M. Tovstein (Assistant Treasurer)
Joe Demee (Financial Services Manager)
Nilita Meitz (Executive Assistant, Treasurer’s Office)

Dr. O’Mahony opened the meeting at 12:15 p.m.
MINUTES

Minutes of January 26™ and April 20", 2009 meeting were approved as submitted.
REPORT BY CHARLES TOVSTEIN

Mr. Tovstein reported the quarter as being outstanding with gross earnings of 3.42% for the month of
June and 2.42% for the quarter ending June 30, 2009. Earnings for both the month of June 2009 and the
quarter ending June 30, 2009 were due mainly to realized gains, trading profits and market volatility. He
pointed out that credit tightened considerably, hence the sale and gain on such names as Morgan Stanley.
He predicts next quarter’s earnings to be more in line with market rates of 1.10% - 1.20%. He mentioned
the fund as being extremely liquid and continues not to include State funds in the cashflow report. Mr.
Tovstein turned the committee’s attention to the year end earning’s report and emphasized that the pool’s
loss in the first quarter of 2008-2009 was not $155 Million but was actually closer to $134 Million. The net
earning number for fiscal year end 2008-2009 was minus 3.03%. This does not include the Lehman
Securities which as of June 30, 2009 have an approximate value of $25 Million and if added to the year
end earnings would be roughly 100 basis points or a minus 2% for the fiscal year. Mr. Tovstein is making
significant headway in gaining back the majority of the money lost from the Lehman bankruptcy and
stated that historically, and from a private sector’s view point, an investment manager is never judged by
one quarter alone. Mr. Tovstein continued his report by announcing the value of the Lehman notes
continue to increase in value and are now trading somewhere in the $17-$18 range. There seems to be
quite a recent flurry of buying this paper with many people thinking the resulting bankruptcy number could
be somewhere in the mid 20’s. Mr. Friedman asked who legally would make the decision to sell the
Lehman notes. Mr. Beiers said the Treasurer has the authority to invest and sell with the committee’s
oversight. The question is if we were to sell the Lehman notes now, how that would affect the legislation
efforts and litigation. He spoke briefly on the following three components:
1) The Lehman Bankruptey — According to Mr. Dennis Drebsky, the County’s New York Bankruptcy
lawyer, the bankruptcy action is moving quickly and he believes the bankruptcy will conclude in about a
year or less. Mr. Drebsky also mentioned that at the end of that day, he believes and has heard the value of
the notes would be in the range of 25-30 cents on the dollar.
2) Litigation. - According to Mr. Joseph Cotchett, outside counsel representing the County Pool, the suit
has been bogged down with procedural motions. It was transferred to the Southern District of New York

and was originally filed in the Superior Court in San Francisco. The case is still alive and will be heard in
New York.







